
 Council Meeting of the Elstead Parish Council

was held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Elstead on
Monday 3 December 2012, commencing at 7.30pm

         Present:      Messrs P Murphy (Chairman), Mrs A Thomas, A Jones, Mrs H Bird, 
                            L Davidsen.
                            Also attending Cllr D Harmer SCC, 1 parishioner.

        Apologies for absence: R C Terry, R Holroyd, B Morgan, Miss J Jacobs 
        Cllr J Else WBC

1.0      MINUTES:

           The minutes of the 19 November 2012 meeting were agreed and signed.

2.0      MATTERS ARISING

2143
Illegal dumping on Federal Mogul site – There is nothing further to report at this stage. Mr Davidsen agreed to continue to monitor developments at the site. 
2209
The drainage ditch behind Hazelwood has been cleaned out by WBC, but jetting was still required to clear the blocked drains on the Milford Road,  as previously notified to SCC. Outstanding, as jetting machine was not currently available. Additional matters are flooding in Redhouse Lane and outside the Chinese restaurant.
2354
BWs 69 and 504: At long last these works have now been carried out and two broad new tracks have been created which allow members of the public to use both routes safely. The result is that you can now walk or ride along both routes (BW69 and BW504) without getting soaked or stuck in the bog. The Parish Council expresses thanks to SCC and Natural England, who funded the construction works and to the MoD for cleaning out the drainage ditches.
2432
War memorial needs repairs and maintenance - The quotation as supplied by Curto and Gittings Ltd was agreed.  The Clerk reported that due to current expenditure the order would not be placed until March 2013.
2508
A Sharks update on goal posts at Burford Lodge Recreation Ground – An
order was ready to be placed via pro-forma invoice. The handyman has been asked for a cost for installation.


Mr Murphy has applied to WBC for a grant under the PIC fund. The Clerk 
would speak to Mr Mat Lank at WBC regarding the grant outcome.

2508B
Parking around the village green and other areas - Yellow lines were discussed at
the various junctions around the village green and close to the school. Mr Murphy and Mrs Thomas undertook a review of the various areas of concern around the village. Mr Morgan has requested SCC to undertake a parking review around the Woolpack, village green and school. The issue would be reviewed again in the light of the SCC’s advice.

2517
Mr Morgan reported previously that the new Community Infrastructure Levy arrangements were currently the subject of consultation by WBC, which would expire in December 2012. It was suggested that the information could be found on the WBC website and a preliminary draft charging policy November 2012 was contained in this document. Further details are to follow in due course.
3.0
JUBLIEE PLAYGROUND
2519
The opening ceremony was performed by Mr Austin Playfoot, twice times torch bearer at the 1948 and 2012 Olympics and former Parish Councillor. The event was well supported by the villagers, Cllr Harmer from SCC, former Chairman D Holmes and members of the Parish Council; the opening was also covered by the Surrey Advertiser.   
4.0
FINANCE COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION FOR PRECEPT 
2013/2014
2520
The minutes of the finance committee dated 21 November 2012 were agreed. The precept for the year 2013/2014 was also agreed in the sum of £29,341.00.


A general review was undertaken of the income and expenditure. It was suggested that for future years a review should be undertaken in September/October so that members had a greater period to consider any special projects for the following year. 
5.0
RURAL HOUSING SURVEY ON AFFORDABLE HOMES
2521
Following a general debate on the issues raised in the survey report, The Parish Council were unable to identify 
alternative affordable housing sites at this stage. Members agreed to adopt the plan as issued.
6.0 PAVEMENT TO FISH & CHIP SHOP
2522
This matter has been going on for a number of years. Cllr Else WBC has now taken up the issue of providing drop kerbs to the pavement outside the shops. After a general debate it was agreed that Cllr Else should be asked to contact the respective shop/property owners to seek their agreement to the construction of drop kerbs. If they failed to consent, the Council agreed that it should support an application to the County Council to close the adjacent pull-in area to vehicles. 
7.0 PROVISION OF BUS SHELTER

2523
The Parish Council discussed the provision of a new bus shelter on Milford Road. A number of locations were suggested, but after a general debate it was agreed that the best location would  be adjacent to the telephone box on Milford Road. Members were asked to review and consider if this was a practicable solution, bearing in mind the current location of the bus stop. SCC would need to be consulted as land owners together with the Highways issue. To be reviewed at the next meeting.
8.0
PLANNING MEETING
2524
The minutes of the planning meeting held on 26 November 2012 were noted.
9.0
REPORTS, CONSULTATIONS AND REVIEW OF DOCUMENTS
2525
The reports received were noted.

10.0     CORRESPONDENCE 
-
-
11.0
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

2526
Accounts for payment:

The following accounts for December are presented for payment:              £

*
C P Newman
- Salary December (net), meetings copies,                     519.60

             mileage, 

*
HMRC – Tax payment Clerk                                                                     78.00

*
Mr P Murphy – Chairman’s allowance                                                  112.50

* 
South East Water Co – Burford Lodge Rec Ground                             226.96                                   

*
Southern Electric – Burford Lodge pavilion                                            13.33

*
The Soccer Store – Goal posts                                                                963.00

*
Kompan Ltd – Thursley Road Jubilee Playground                          71,988.44*

*
Smith’s Charity – 31 @ £62.50                                                             1,937.50

Note :

* The total of the play equipment has been set against the Parish Council funds to date. The current balance held in the account of the Elstead (Playground) Thursley Road account will be transferred when the final outstanding balances have been received, then the account will be closed.


11.0     MATTERS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS 

2527
Thursley Road – It was noted that the verges had not yet been cut. It was 
agreed to
pursue this matter in the spring if nothing had been done.
12.0     MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS (FOR NOTING)


2528
The next allotment meeting will be 5 December 2012. Mr Jones would attend.
2529
Members accepted that a permanent area could be set aside at Woolfords 
Lane
Cemetery for the depositing of leaves from various areas around the village as requested by the handyman.


2530
It was requested that Members provide by the next meeting the outstanding 
information requested by Mr Davidsen for the website.
2531
As a special project the Council agreed to consider the reinstatement of the 
existing badly maintained footpath running from the end of Westhill up and over the 
hill down to Springfield. Potentially it is an important short-cut between the two ends 
of the village. It is not much used due to its present poor condition (muddy and 
often obstructed by overhanging vegetation). It was discussed some two or three 
years ago with SCC the possibility of converting this FP into a cycle route to 
provide amongst other things a safe route to school for children from the 
Springfield/Milford Road end of the village. It would also provide an easier access to 
the surgery for pedestrians and cyclists from the Thursley Road end. However, 
nothing came of this idea owing to SCC's lack of funds. The Parish Council would 
consider the possibility to sponsor a project of this kind, with SCC support. The route 
would need to be cleared and a hard surface put 
down. However it is fairly steep in 
parts, which might put off many cyclists using it. To be raised at the next meeting.
Meeting closed 21.00
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